
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

February 20, 2019 

 

We have been made aware of a potential Mass Gathering Ordinance violation on Red Barn Road (The 

Phamily Picnic), scheduled for May 17-19. A certified notice of violation has been sent by the Code 

Enforcement Officer and we will monitor the advertising activity closely. 

 

The Town Office will be undergoing an internet upgrade, which will increase speed by 30x and actually 

reduce our cost. This was supposed to be completed today, but the vendor didn’t have the proper 

equipment. We expect this to be completed within the next two weeks. 

 

The 2018 franchise fee has been received from Charter Communications. The total received was 

$19,799.83, which represents an increase of $1,478 (+8%) over previous year. 

 

The Norridgewock Water District Board of Trustees has sent a recommendation of a new nominee for 

the upcoming term: Upper Main Street resident Bob Hopkins. If there is anyone else interested in filling 

this seat, they are encouraged to apply at the Town Office using a volunteer application or by submitting 

a cover letter. The appointment is tentatively slated for the March 6, 2019, meeting agenda. 

 

Assessors meeting will be scheduled for March 6 at 5:30 to seat the board and take up items of regular 

business. 

 

Town reports should be in before the end of the day tomorrow (2/21) 
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